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CENTRAL KITSAP FIRE & RESCUE 



Fire Ops 101 was held on Saturday, September 30, hosted at the Kitsap Readiness Center. This operation was a 

collaborative effort from regional fire departments and the unions. The goal of this event was to reach out to local 

elected officials and members of the media in hopes of sharing a little taste of what firefighters do each day. We’ve 

included photos that show all of the different scenarios  – Live, Fire, Search Maze, Vehicle Extrication, Mega Code 

(CPR), and Vertical Ventilation. 

We want to extend a big thank you to all of our participants: Phil Cook (Kitsap County Assessor), Ed Wolfe (Kitsap 

County Commissioner), Christian Vosler (Kitsap Sun Reporter), and Nate Andrews (CKFR Commissioner). We would 

also like to thank our Staff and Rehab Volunteers, that helped make this event a huge success! 
 

 







UPCOMING 

EVENTS 

 

 

Monday, October 9 

BOC Regular Meeting 

Admin Building (4 PM) 

 

Saturday, October 14 

Annual  Chili Feed 

Station 51 (12-2 PM) 
 

Monday, October 23 

BOC Study Session 

Admin Building (4 PM) 
 

 

Tuesday, October 31 

Halloween 

 

Friday, November 10 

Admin Office Closed in 

observance of Veterans Day 
 

 

Saturday, November 11 

Veterans Day 

The JMG is working on developing a rough floor plan for a new classroom 

building at the Kitsap Readiness Center. (Pictured above is a sample only) 
 

Chief Weninger will provide a reward to the member that provides the best 

draft floor plan by October 15
th

. 
 

Drawing Requirements: 

 Total foot print is 60’ x 144’ 

 Restroom facilities including showers 

 Several classrooms that can be transitioned into a large meeting space 

 Several offices 

FLOOR PLAN DRAWING CONTEST 

From: Ileana LiMarzi  

Sent: Wednesday, October 04, 2017 2:33 PM 
To: All Personnel 

Subject: Help Needed: Chili Feed 

 

Our Annual Open House and Chili Feed is coming up on October 14th from 
12:00-2:00 at Station 51. Thank you to the volunteers for providing rides in 
the rigs around the station – always a hit with the kids! 

 

As always, I’m in need of some additional help.  If you’re available to 
help do any of the following I would greatly appreciate it: 

 

 set up from 10:00 – 12:00 

 dress as Sparky from 12:00 – 2:00 (you need to have a buddy) 

 serve chili from 12:00 – 2:00 

 general help through the late morning/early afternoon.  Greeting the 
public, handing out stickers and hats, helping people work on their 
home escape plans, etc. 

 

Please let me know and thank you so much in advance!!! 



As of September 2017, CKFR has 

5,419  followers on PulsePoint! EMS CORNER 
BY KEVIN BERNT (B-SHIFT LEAD PARAMEDIC) 

FOLLOWERS BY NOTIFICATION TYPE  (EOM SEPTEMBER 2017)  

Structure Fire notifications enabled 1446 

Working Structure Fire notifications enabled 1477 

Vegetation Fire notifications enabled 1069 

Working Vegetation Fire notifications enabled 1110 

Traffic Collision notifications enabled 1382 

Traffic Collision Expanded notifications enabled 1459 

Technical Rescue notifications enabled 1156 

Hazmat Response notifications enabled 1037 

Water Rescue notifications enabled 1275 

NEWS notifications enabled 988 

CERT notifications enabled 794 

DISASTER notifications enabled 1442 

ALL TOTALS FOR THE MONTH OF SEPTEMBER 2017  

Total number of followers 5419 

Total number of followers with CPR alerts enabled 2952 

SCA incidents 17 

SCA incidents in public location 0 

CPR Alerts sent 0 

Number of devices alerted to CPR needed events 0 

Total number of incident notifications 73 

Total number of incidents appearing in PulsePoint 674 



Employment 

Opportunities 

Central Kitsap Fire & Rescue (CKFR) is currently 

accepting applications to fill a new part-time position 

of Human Resources Generalist.  This is an outstanding 

opportunity to work in the HR Division and support 

Human Resources functions across the District.  The 

ideal candidate will demonstrate the highest standards 

of personal and professional conduct and be 

comfortable serving in a confidential position.  

Candidates can expect to work in an environment that 

is dynamic and service oriented.  It is essential for the 

candidate to be highly skilled in organization and 

administration, have knowledge of hiring practices and 

laws, L&I, FMLA, Worker’s Compensation and HR best 

practices. Must have previous experience as an HR 

Assistant or Generalist. Excellent verbal and written 

skills, a high level of attention to detail, and the ability 

to properly explain benefits, laws, and processes to 

employees. For the position description, go to: 

https://www.ckfr.org/join-ckfr/employment-

opportunities/ 

The application packet is DUE no later than 4:30 PM on 

Wednesday, October 18, 2017. 

Under the direction of the Executive Board Chair and Co-

Chair, the Administrator is responsible for the daily 

operations of the Emergency Medical Services (EMS) Office 

including performing a variety of administrative and 

accounting duties which may be complex or confidential in 

nature. Additionally, this position serves as the liaison for 

the EMS Council and as the primary point of contact both 

internally and externally. The Administrator supports the 

needs of the Medical Program Director and Physician 

Delegates as requested. Interested applicants can email 

their resume to Chief Weninger: sweninger@ckfr.org 

Part-Time HR Generalist for CKFR 

Part-Time Administrative 

Assistant for KCEMS 

CKFR Audit 
 

The Assistant State Auditor is 

scheduled to be here the week of 

October 23rd to begin auditing 

Central Kitsap Fire & Rescue. 

https://www.ckfr.org/join-ckfr/employment-opportunities/
https://www.ckfr.org/join-ckfr/employment-opportunities/
mailto:sweninger@ckfr.org?subject=KCEMS%20Admin%20Position


IFSAC DRIVER OPERATOR-PUMPER 
 

On Wednesday, a historic event unfolded at 

CKFR. Without help from any outside 

agencies, we conducted an IFSAC Certification 

Test using certified evaluators from our 

department.  

LADDER 
 

Chief Sorenson 

and others 

traveled to 

Wisconsin this 

week to visit the 

new ladder truck.  

Pictured right is 

the truck during 

the mid-build 

inspection.  



CANCER  

MONTH 

AWARENESS  

A-shift SCBA Confidence Course 

& Air Management Competition 
 

Congrats to the Sullivan/Pennington and Bigelow/Reed teams for taking the top 

spots and earning edible, frozen desserts!  Check out these pics . . .  

A-Shift sporting pink 

t-shirts in support of 

breast cancer 

awareness month! 





On Thursday, a preschool 

that toured 51 gave use such 

a sweet thank you note! 

Volunteer Extrication Drill on Wednesday covered basic and advanced stabilization. 


